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North Bay, ON March 9, 2021 

 

 

Subject: Report from Beverley Hillier dated February 22, 2021 re Supporting Outdoor 

Dining 
 

File No.   Res.  2021 -   

Moved by Councillor:   

Seconded by Councillor:   

That: 

1. all fees associated with the creation of a new or expanded outdoor patio be waived 

for the  2021 patio season (up to and including Thanksgiving weekend ending 

Tuesday, October 12, 2021), including: 

  a) building permit fees; 

  b) in Downtown North Bay, parking fees applicable under the existing Sidewalk 

Patio Program; and    

  c) Municipal Alcohol License approvals and extensions issued through the City 

Clerk’s Office; 

2. the Guidelines “Supporting Outdoor Dining”, attached as Appendix “A” to Report to 

Council CSBU 2021-10 from Beverley Hillier dated February 22, 2021, be used to 

regulate the establishment of outdoor patios; 

3. the existing Sidewalk Patio Program in Downtown North Bay be expanded to 

support the use of sidewalks for outdoor retail space; and 

4. the Manager, Planning and Building Services be delegated approval authority for 

outdoor patio extensions.  

 

Carried  Carried as amended  Lost  

 
 

Conflict  Endorsement of Chair  

 

Record of Vote (Upon Request of Councillor  ___) 
 

Signature of Clerk _ 
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